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1.
Welcome and approval of April 2014 General Meeting minutes
· Co-President Danielle Floyd welcomed community to the May meeting.

· April 2014 General Meeting minutes were reviewed

· Annie Shikany, President of SLT asked for clarification in the April minutes regarding the cut off for Title I funds.  The minutes indicated that Ms. G. reported in the April meeting that the cut off was 62%.  However, Annie was under the impression that the cut off is 60%.  Other members who were at the April meeting said that they understood the cut off to be 60% as well.  

· The PTA Secretary said that she would make the change to the April minutes.

· April minutes were approved by the general membership with that change.

2.
PTA Executive Board Elections for the 2014-2015 School Year
· Kristine Keating, Co-President of the PTA and Chair of the Nominating Committee explained the procedures for the elections and introduced the members who were running for the EB and the positions they were running for.

· Each member stood up and introduced herself to the community, stating who her children were, what grade they were in, and why they were interested in running for the EB.

· For the positions of President, Vice President, Secretary and Translating Secretary, members decided to run as teams, so each team was nominated and voted on.

· Since none of the positions/teams were being contested, there was no need for a secret ballot.

· Kristine asked the membership to nominate and vote for each team individually.
· Co-President: Annie Shikany and Danielle Floyd
· Co-Vice President: Nely Quinonez and Seana Wyman
· Co-Secretary: Danielle Strauss and Diane Hill 
· Treasurer: Anina Young 
· Co-Translating Secretary: Monica Barnkow and Maggie Velez 
· Membership applauded and welcomed the new Executive Board of the PTA

· Comment 1: Member commented that she was new to the community this year; her daughter was a transfer student who entered in the 2nd grade.  She said that it would have been helpful to her to have had members of the PTA EB welcome her at the beginning of the school year to be available to answer questions to new members.  

· Everyone agreed and stated appreciation for her comment/ recommendation.
· Another member asked if she was invited to/attended the Kindergarten Picnic.  However, it was noted that the picnic is really for incoming Kindergarteners/parents so that they can meet their classmates/classmates’ parents and teachers.  Transfer students’ peers and parents of their peers would not be present and therefore they might feel uncomfortable.
· EB agreed to make themselves available to welcome new members/in-coming parents to the school and PTA during the first week of school next year.

3.
Principal’s Report

· Ms. G. began her report by reporting “Good News!”
· The school received the Compliance Report from the DOE.   We are in compliance and we continue to be a school in good standing with the DOE.
· Admissions Update
· 92 Kindergarten students are on the wait list, of which 37 students are in Priority 1.
· Gifted & Talented results are expected to come out on 5/26
· If any student who registered for 278 gets into a G&T program and the parents decide to send their child there, some slots could be freed up at 278, at which time Ms. G can start accepting students from the wait list.
· She said this should be settled by 5/28.
· For Middle School, they received 250 applications for 6 slots.  Middle School is full.

· Grades 3-5 went to Carnegie Hall 5/21

· Grades 2 & 6 were visited by Chef Anne in the classroom

· Grades 7 & A will have Chef Anne on Friday, 5/23
· Mr. Tierney and the school were awarded the Gold Star Banner for their work on the “No Place for Hate” campaign.

· They are working hard to ensure that 278 is a safe and friendly place for all students.

· Kudos went out to 278’s Middle School students for being great kids!

· Social Media Concern
· Ms. G. reported that she is observing a growing use of phones at the school and that it’s becoming a huge problem.  Behavior she saw in 8th graders 2 years ago, she is now observing in 6th graders.  
· Kids, all kids, including the Elementary school students, are on Facebook, KIK, etc.

· The students don’t understand that things they post will stay on their profile forever.

· Parents need to educate their kids about the power of the internet and especially to understand that if they won’t say something to somebody in person, they shouldn’t post it on the internet.

· School policy is:
· Elementary School kids – if they bring a phone/electronic device to school, they need to give it to the teacher during school hours who will return it to them at the end of the day.

· Middle School kids should keep their phones/electronic devices locked in their lockers.

· If any students does not comply with these policy, and the phone goes off during school hours, the phone is taken from them until the end of the day.

· 2nd offenders – the phone is held until the next major vacation.

· Ms. G. emphasized that students really do not need phones in school at all and wishes parents would not send their students to school with such devices.  She said that all students know that there is a phone in the main office separate from the main school phone.  In cases of emergencies, students may use that phone to call their parents.  However, she noted that some parents have said that they want their kids to have phones for safety reasons.  This specifically applies to students who either walk to school and home by themselves or take the bus.  Parents want them to call while they are in transit and when they arrive at their destination.

· Comment 1: Maybe the school should invite a speaker to talk to the students about Cyber Security.
· Ms. G. said she would look into that but from her experience it is not really effective.  The best option is for parents to educate their kids.

· She added that this is a new world where kids have a lot of freedom and access to information via the internet that they just didn’t have a generation ago.  There are no or limited controls on information.  Parents need to be aware of this and the risks associated with so much freedom.

· Comment 2: Could the school add to its Phone Policy the use of phones/electronic devices on Field Trips.  Kids bring their phones/electronic devices on trips because they want to take pictures but they also use them to play games while on the bus.  Parents feel that this is inappropriate and causes a lot of problems on the bus and on the field trip.

· We need to be clear if we are just talking about phones or all electronic devices.  Also, what about regular cameras.  Are those OK?

· What about special days when kids are rewarded for good behavior and allowed to bring electronic devices on a Friday afternoon?  Kids need to understand that those are special days and not a new rule for every day.
· Ms. G. will be sending a letter home explaining all of this and she is requesting parents to help reinforce these messages at home.

· Mr. Quinto is leaving at the end of this school year to go to Dubai.  While there is still a possibility that the line will be eliminated from her budget, she doesn’t think this will happen and has posted the position and received several applications.

· Science Tests for Grades 4 and 8 will start this week.

· The school will post a year long syllabus per grade on line so that parents can know what students will be expected to learn for the upcoming year and start preparing their kids.  Syllabi for next year will be posted in June.

· The school is also experimenting with the concept of Flip Classrooms – kids are told to go home and research certain topics prior to when they are covered in the class.
· Field Day is May 29th
· We need parent volunteers, specifically for face painting, the parachute/ball activity, and water melon/water distribution. 

· Event is 8:30 – 11:15 for grades K-5 and 11:30 – 2:00 for Middle School

· Giraffe Building Project – theough a partnership with a nonprofit arts program, students will build a paper machete giraffe in the afternoons and during Spring Fair.  Giraffe will lead our school’s group during Hike the Heights, June 7th.

· Please bring in your old NY Times for the giraffe.  Leave in the conference room in the main office.

· CHALK and the Wellness Council are leading the Hike the Heights event.

· We will have an update on the school’s budget by June 6th.

4.
Treasurer’s Report

· Anina Young, PTA Treasurer, presented and discussed the current PTA budget, highlighting where we stand in terms of revenue and expenses to date, as well as proposed costs of upcoming events.
· The Dues Drive brought in $2,855 so far, $400 of which came in from online donations.

· We have about $35,000 in the bank, which will be our projected carry over into the coming year.  We are slightly ahead of where we expected to be by this time in the year.  This is primarily due to an extreme reduction in expenditures this year and an increase in donations.

· We have $5000 budgeted for the library. However, the school received a grant this year to upgrade the library, so this amount is no longer needed for that specific project.  The PTA can decide to reallocate the funds to some other project.  However, Ms. G. has requested that keep these funds for the library and use it to upgrade the furniture in the library.

· Several events have not taken place yet (Field Day, Spring Fair, Faculty Appreciation, K moving Up Ceremony, 8th Grade Breakfast) so the budget allocated for is an estimate.  

5. Upcoming Events

· Field Day – Volunteers needs.  If interested, email Carmen, Danielle F. or Kristine.
· Spring Fair – Volunteers needed.  If interested, email Annie or Susie
· We did personalized invitations to the teachers this year and are getting a great response from them.  Several have said that they are going to try to make it.
· Fliers – we are opening it up to the larger community this year with the hopes of increasing turn out.
· Raffle – we are doing a Neighborhood Basket with coupons from local businesses.  If you know of any local business that might like to contribute, please hit them up.
· All volunteers are invited to help set up the night before (Friday, 5/30), 5-7pm.  
i. Volunteers will receive a volunteer button plus 10 free tickets for the fair.
· For every 10 box tops you bring in, you will get 1 free ticket
· Faculty Appreciation and 8th Grade Breakfast

· Carmen is coordinating.  We need food donations and 2-3 people to help day of. If interested, please contact Carmen.
· Set up for Faculty Appreciation will be on 6/12.
6.
Committee Updates

· Wellness:

· Next Meeting 5/22 @ 5:30 PM
· Volunteer Cafeteria Assistance Pilot Program will begin on 6/2 and will go for 2 weeks.  Parents will assist the children in the cafeteria (25 min. of their time during lunch period).  Email Sarah Townley if interested
· Hike the Heights – 6/7.  A flier will be back packed shortly.  The paper machete Giraffe that the kids are making after school and during the Spring Fair will lead our group.
· Why a giraffe?  Because the trail is in the shape of a giraffe. Plus giraffes have a unique perspective of the world around them.
· Garden Committee

· Thanks to Dave Thom and Joe Haas for all of their work in building the tree guards and installing the window boxes.
· Dave has been planting plants in the tree beds and window boxes on weekends.
· Plus the kindergarten and 1st grade classes, plus PS 18 1st Grade, planted flowers and herbs in the Woolly Pockets in the back yard and first 4 window boxes on 219th St.
· Water Harvesting Project has not been successful.  This was a grant we received from Captain Planet Foundation.  We installed the barrel to collect and harvest rain water but we don’t have the right kind of roof to divert the water from the roof to the barrel.  Dave installed a tarp to funnel the water into the barrel but the bad weather trashed the tarp and the barrel was knocked over so we lost all of out water.  We are not sure what we are going to do about this.
· A member mentioned that Joe Haas has an idea.  Garden Committee will follow up with him.
· Fundraising Committee

· We applied to the City Council for $3,500 of discretionary funds and are confident that we will receive this grant.  We will know in the last few weeks of the school year.
6. Important Dates

· June 3rd – Half day, 11:30 dismissal
· June 5th – No School – Chancellor’s Day
· June 9th – Half Day, 11:30 dismissal
· June 26th – Last day of school, 11:30 dismissal
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